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This study analyzes the level of International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS)
compliance practice by the nonfinancial corporations from the different sectors, listed on
the main market of Bursa Malaysia. It also analyzes the association between the level of
IFRS compliance practice and nonfinancial information like early adoption of IFRS, good
corporate governance practice, transparency and disclosure in their annual reports, etc.
Research methodology includes content analysis to measure the level of IFRS compliance
practice in annual reports of the firms, based on the measurement attributes of disclosure
requirements of commonly used 14 IFRS. Multiple regression model estimates the
instrumental nonfinancial variables that are accounted for the financial reporting with
higher IFRS compliance practice by the firms in Malaysia. The findings highlight that
financial reporting with the higher level of IFRS compliance in the annual reports is
positively associated with nonfinancial factors like early adoption of IFRS, corporate
governance, and transparency and disclosure practice. This study contributes to the
evidence of higher IFRS compliance practice by the firms in Malaysia, and reveals the
significant role of nonfinancial factors in achieving the mission of full convergence with
IFRS in the internationalization of accounting in Malaysia.
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Introduction
Malaysia has been dedicated to converge with the development of the International Financial
Reporting Standards (IFRS) since early 2000. Malaysian Accounting Standard Board (MASB) is
one of the important regional accounting standard setters, recognized by the International
Accounting Standard Board (IASB). It is also a member of a regional accounting standard
setter, Asian-Oceanian Accounting Standard Setters Group (AOSSG). The major portion of the
Financial Reporting Standards (FRS) issued by MASB originates from the International Accounting
Standards (IAS) and the IFRS, and is yet to be fully converged with IFRS. The Financial Reporting


